MINISTER’S ADVISORY COUNCIL ON SPECIAL EDUCATION (MACSE)
COMMUNICATION: COLLABORATING WITH THE COMMUNITY
February 2022
The purpose of this form is to obtain targeted feedback to support discussion at the next MACSE meeting.  Please use this form to gather input on issues related to special education programs and services.
INSTRUCTIONS:

· Please submit the completed form electronically to your MACSE representative 
SUBMITTED BY:  PAAC on SEAC 

EXCEPTIONALITY/SECTOR: All Exceptionalities
                         (Name of Organization)
 
	SUCCESSFUL PRACTICES
	· Continued designated funding for learning recovery for all students, including students with special education needs. 

· Return to regular semestered timetables in secondary education.
· Updated PAAC on SEAC Funding Resource Guide for SEAC Members was shared in January with school boards across the province containing new information to help understand incremental funding, deferred revenue, separation of mental health funding from special education funding.
· The review of PPM 81 School Support Services in Schools is under way with the draft having been circulated for input. 


	CHALLENGES /ISSUES
	· Lack of consultation about PPM 81 review with Special Education Advisory Committees and short timeline for responding to the DRAFT PPM
· Hybrid models of instruction (both in class and online by the same teacher) are not working well for some students with special education needs.

· Students, especially those with special education needs, have experienced a loss of opportunities for experiential learning and co-op placements

· Some students with special education needs will struggle in de-streamed grade nine classes

· SEAC Accountability – have all SEACs held 10 meetings in 2020-2021 as per Regulation 464/97?
· Has the Resource Guide for Remote Learning for students with special education been distributed to all school boards?
· Need for data collection by Ministry of Education on impact of pandemic – attendance data for remote learning, missing students (late start to kindergarten, secondary school) 

· MACSE Accountability 

· Need to fill vacancies on MACSE and importance of having parent association voices represented at table.
· Lack of public reporting through MACSE Annual Reports and sharing of Special Education Updates
· Concerns about how the information collected in the Community Collaboration forms is shared and whether any actions result from input



	POSSIBLE SOLUTIONS / FUTURE DIRECTIONS
	· All students, but especially those with special education needs, must be assessed for learning loss on an ongoing basis. 
· Resume providing opportunities for students to make up for loss of experiential learning and co-op options, so that they are ready to move forward on their Pathways
· Ministry and School Boards should collect and report credit accumulation data for students on an IEP in de-streamed math.

· Students with high needs who continue remote learning due to lack of health and safety supports at school must have their individual needs accommodated.
· The Ministries of Education, Health and Children, Community and Social Services need to ensure 
adequate funding and personnel for health (including mental health) and rehabilitation services are available at school to meet student needs
· Continued discussions between the Ministry of Education, Ministry of Health, Ministry of Children, Community and Social Services on coordination of student supports 

· SEACs should be involved in the consultation on the draft PPM 81 as well as any policy documents impacting students with special education needs
· School boards and SEAC Chairs should be reminded about the need for 10 meetings per year

· SEACs should continue to include the option of remote participation in SEAC meetings, when it is possible to return to in-person meetings

· Sharing of MACSE annual reports and Ministry Special Education Updates with PAAC on SEAC and publicly through the Ministry of Education website.

	OTHER COMMENTS


	Students with special education needs are still struggling with in-person and remote learning. It is important the Ministry of Education continues to support school boards with the funding, information resources and concrete classroom strategies.
SEAC members are reporting changes in access to IEPs in some school boards. 

The IEP can be an important support for students accessing Special Education programs and services.



